
RHO & Code Upgrade testing by the MN-CMS national team begins on                    
   1st March 2023.  
After the initial 4 week testing by the national team, a testing workshop 
with sites will be held to identify the site-specific workflows that will need 
to be tested by the local back office teams with national team support. 

MN-CMS Code Upgrade and move to a Technology Managed 

Service (TMS) hosted in Sweden i.e. Remote Hosted Option (RHO) 

The MN-CMS National Programme Team remains committed to its 

contribution to the improvement of quality and safety of patient care  
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MN-CMS Optimisation  

MN-CMS, in collaboration with GPIT and GP vendors, has optimised its   
capabilities to record medication details received from the GP. As part of 
the Antenatal Visit Shared Care Messaging via Healthlink, MN-CMS will 
now accept and file the following: medications prescribed by the GP in the 
previous 12 months, medications discontinued by the GP in the previous 12 
months and  vaccines administered in the previous 12 months. They can be 
reviewed in the chart in Results Review. A training video to demonstrate 
how to view medication details from the GP has been released to all sites. 

2023 Developments: 

Business as Usual 

 National LBO sessions take place each 
month  as a shared learning forum to 
review topics that are raised by the LBOs , 
review training ideas, particular topics 
and issues and how they were managed 
and resolved 

Completed  

 Go Live of The MN-CMS Medications In-
bound Project on the 7th of Feb 2023 

 Implementation of Viewpoint integration 
to MN-CMS in CUMH 

 National RHO integration testing  

In planning 

 Review of Private Clinic Build for HSE 

Sites to streamline process      

 The Train Domain update with the new 
code upgrade and functionality 

 New training videos  

 The Irish SNOMED Edition will be de-
ployed to MN-CMS 

 New Maternity HIE Template release 

MN-CMS Change Freeze  

MN-CMS, remains in an extended change freeze, following guidance from Cerner, due to the 
HSE Cyber-attack. Some clinically relevant changes have been progressed by introducing an 
additional check into the Change Control process. This ensures changes can be implemented 
without negative impact to PROD and the clinical chart. Incidents reported to AMS continue 
to be investigated and resolved, unless, the incident requires a change to be made and those 
cases will be assessed on a case by case basis.  The MN-CMS stability change freeze will be 
lifted following the completion of the MN-CMS infrastructure refresh and upgrade to 2018 
code, locally referred to as the RHO & Code Upgrade Project. 


